March 26, 2018

The Harper County Board of Commissioners met in regular session, with Chairman
Lee Adams calling the meeting to order to Commissioners Carla Pence and Brian
Waldschmidt. Also in attendance were Melinda McCurley, Recording Secretary.

Kay Houser was present for public comment regarding her termination by the County
Attorney. Kay expressed concerns over how the department is being handled
including a backlog of cases and how that might affect law enforcement and defense
attorneys. Commissioner Adams has spoken to the County Attorney regarding these
issues but Commissioners have no authority over elected officials as to how work
responsibilities or personnel issues are handled. The Board thanked Kay for her
service to Harper County.

Chris Cintron, EM/Dispatch, reported the fire chiefs are requesting the burn ban be
extended for 7 days. The recent rains were not enough to remove the County from
the drought declaration. Commissioner Pence motioned to extend the burn ban for 7
days; approved unanimously. There was continued discussion on the NIXLE
agreement with BP.

Jeremy Courtney, EMS, reported the new transit ambulance was received last week.
The ambulance will have radio equipment installed and then documentation will be
provided to get the State EMS licensure. Commissioner Pence motioned to approve
the financing agreement with Zoll Medical Corporation for the monitors; approved
unanimously. Jeremy is meeting with Dr. Meech to work on medical director
appointment documents. The Board asked for routine call stats and accounts
receivable reports.

Matt Booker, Zoning Administrator, gave a department update. One case is coming
up for a boarding/breeding kennel on April 17t". The zoning permit for the new hospital
location has been issued since the Plat has now been filed. All environmental records
have been scanned and indexed into Smart Search.

John McClure, Road and Bridge/Noxious Weeds/Solid Waste, discussion about
preparing agreement with Waste Connections to stop hauling on extremely windy
days. The bridge crew will begin repairing bridge North of Harper that was damaged
in the recent grass fires. Staff reported leaks in the roof at the Anthony Shop Location.
The Board asked for a timeline on paving of the Murdock Road. Oilfield traffic
continues to go off of their approved routes using the Corwin Road. Tracy Chance,
Sheriff, will research how we can enforce the approved route.
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Tracy Chance, Sheriff, reported that 4 citizens completed the written portion of the
Reserve Deputy Program 3 have completed the shooting portion. Reserve deputies
can arrest individuals since they have been commissioned by Tracy. The Board
asked Tracy to report the new members to Ami so they can be added to our liability
insurance. These citizens are volunteers only and will be required to attend monthly
training. The Board asked Tracy to gather information regarding pending cases
across all law enforcement agencies in the County. Deputies will be switching cell
phone carriers from Pioneer to Verizon effective April 1.  Tracy will research
handheld portable radio options.

Bob Randall, IT and Facilities, continuing upgrade to locks at EMS station and
researching software companies for new financial/tax software. Two demonstrations
are scheduled next week.

Linda Langley, Internal Auditor, presented February accounting update. The 2017
Audit Company will be here this week conducting field work.

Ami Delacerda, HR, presented travel requests for health department. There was
continued discussion regarding employment training agreements. The medical
director contracts have been forwarded to Kevin Fowler for review. The Noxious
Weed position has been posted with KAC and will be in the next newsletter. Ami
reported that the current Deputy Treasurer has applied for the Interim County
Treasurer position with the Harper County Republican Committee.

At 11:59 a.m. Commissioner Pence motioned to enter into executive session under
the non-elected personnel exception to the Kansas Open Meetings Act, to discuss
disciplinary action of an employee with Ami Delacerda to remain present and
reconvene in this room at 12:09 p.m.; approved unanimously. At 12:09 p.m.
Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned to extend for 10 minutes; approved
unanimously. At 12:19 p.m. the meeting returned to open session with no binding
action taken.

At 12:19 p.m. Commissioner Pence motioned to enter into executive session under
the non-elected personnel exception to the Kansas Open Meetings Act, to discuss
disciplinary action of an employee with Ami Delacerda to remain present and
reconvene in this room at 12:29 p.m.; approved unanimously. At 12:29 p.m.
Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned to extend for 5 minutes; approved
unanimously. At 12:34 p.m. The meeting returned to open session with no binding
action taken.

Commissioner Waldschmidt motioned to approve the regular meeting minutes of
March 19, 2018; approved unanimously.

Jenni Carr and Teresa Mandevill talked about using approximately 13 acres of the
County Farm for agricultural research plots. The plan would be to test various tilling
and grazing practices. The Board will consider the plan and notify them of their
decision. The County is currently taking bids on cash renting the property so any
changes would need to be discussed with the successful bidder.






